A NEW CULTIVAR OF AN ELUSIVE CANISTRUM    Peter Waters
A bromeliad species rare in cultivation is Canistrum auratum Leme. In “Canistrum - Bromeliads of the Atlantic Forest” it says about this plant, which was previously subject to only two collections’…….. ‘at today’s deforestation rates, it has become increasingly difficult, or even impossible, to find this species again in the wild. There are very few specimens of C. auratum in cultivation. All arose from the original clone, which does not guarantee the survival of this species ex situ.’ 
On an expedition to Bahia, Brazil in Sep 2003, our team which consisted of Elton Leme, Raymundo Reis, Jose Falcon, Carlos Moreira, Edmundo Silva, Marlon Machado and Peter & Jeanette Waters, discovered a new population of Canistrum auratum in the county of Barra do Choca near the city of Vitoria da Conquista and the same day, a few kilometers away, in a small fragment of Atlantic Forest at about 600m elevation made an even more dramatic find of a new cultivar of the same species.

   This new and striking plant has wonderfully marked and banded foliage in shades of purple and dark-brown in addition to its attractive orange and yellow inflorescence, and is sure to be highly sought after in the horticultural world.
   Because leaf colour is not recognized as sufficient reason for varietal status, it is intended to assign a cultivar name to this new introduction, and it gives me great pleasure to name it Canistrum ‘Vania Leme’ after the beautiful wife of  our friend, Elton Leme, the foremost authority on Brazilian bromeliads. Vania fully deserves the recognition for many years of support of her husband’s work.
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